DIOCESE OF GLASGOW and GALLOWAY

SCOTTISH EPISCOPAL CHURCH

Scottish Charity no SC013925
Outline of the BISHOP’S STAFF GROUP meeting held on 13th September 2010
Present:
The Bishop, the Dean, Diocesan Treasurer, Diocesan Secretary

Vacancies: 
Cathedral 
Announcement imminent

East Kilbride
Announcement imminent
King’s Park
Interviewing continuing



Lenzie

Progress being made, but not yet in a position to start the procedure.   


Stranraer/Portpatrick
Report from Revd Canon David Bayne still awaited.  
North Ayrshire

Profiling


Pollokshields, 

Several possible applicants

Knightswood/Jordanhill
Profiling.  
Personnel: Revd Dr Anne Tomlinson was commended for the valuable contribution she has been making to the Diocese, and especially for her success in getting CMD events embedded into the life of the Diocese.  Her MDO website would continue pro tem separately from the diocesan website, until such time as the diocesan website was properly established, and the provincial website issues had been resolved.

It was agreed that Ministry Development would be allocated 45 minutes at Diocesan Synod, to allow time for “Faith in Older People” and another speaker.

A need was becoming apparent for training of clergy supervising curates and ordinands.

Diocesan Curator: Revd Donald Orr’s appointment to be announced on the website, and in DNS, to be followed by his letter with initial questionnaire should go to Vestry Secretaries.  
Church in Society convener – Revd Kenny Macaulay to take over from the Dean with immediate effect.

Ministry & Mission: The current arrangements for the website were satisfactory for the time being, but continuing improvements were needed in functionality.

The Bishop expressed the thanks of the Diocese to Mr Hollebrandse and the office staff for their work in getting the website properly functional.

Property
Canon 35 l:  Greyfriars, Kirkcudbright Application – introduction of a banner depicting “creation”; St. Bartholomew’s, Gourock – request for pews to be removed permanently whilst conservation and repair works begin.
QI in writing stage: Holy Trinity, Kilmarnock; All Saints’, Challoch & Holy Name, Cumbernauld.

Greyfriars, Kirkcudbright: Listed building consent given for secondary glazing for rainscreen. St. Mary’s Gatehouse of Fleet – Scottish Lime Centre assisting with external repair specification.

St. Bartholomew’s, Gourock – Conservation repair work tenders are to be returned w/c 15th for submission in August for HLF approval of funding  with a plan to start roof repair work before winter.

St. Brides’s, Hyndland – HLF submission near complete 

St. Serf’s East End – to remove and reuse steel container for Good Shepherd Hillington. Planning apps being prepared.

St. Mary’s Bridge of Weir: Rateable value increase of 110% – appeal lodged. Agreed that a Rating Surveyor to oversee this. Approximate cost £250 + VAT.

1r Blake Road: Still on the market at £85k.

Friendship House, Milngavie: Assessment shows some work required. 

Monklands Rectory: Persimmon property £205K exchange with old rectory £150 (balance £55K held by Diocese) missives now being examined by Diocesan Solicitor. Aiming for entry to new property on 27th August 2010.

Bishops House
Central heating issue resolved. Cost £1641.90

St George’s Building Management Committee:  No change regarding other tenants outstanding debt. 

Finance:  Treasurer preparing Budget for 2011, for approval by Diocesan Council in November
Administration:  It was agreed that the surplus computers in the diocesan office would be fitted with new hard drives, and made available for charges.
Gib FitzGibbon

Diocesan Secretary


